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Ms Kelly McNicol 
Team Leader, Industry Assessments 
Planning Services 
Department of Planning Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
Attn: William Hodgkinson – William.hodgkinson@planning.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Dear Ms McNicol 
 
Re: Notice of Exhibition for the Kemps Creek Warehouse, Logistics and Industrial 
Facilities Hub (SSD 9522) 

 
I refer to your email dated 5 June 2019 inviting comments on the above State Significant 
Development proposal for the Kemps Creek Warehouse, Logistics and Industrial Facilities 
Hub, involving demolition of existing structures and construction of nine warehouses with 
associated carparking and Torrens title subdivision as well as the upgrade of the Mamre Road 
intersection. 
 
The subject site at 657 – 769 Mamre Road, Kemps Creek is not listed on the State Heritage 
Register (SHR), nor is it near any SHR items. Whilst it is acknowledged that the historical 
archaeological assessment (Mamre South State Significant Development Application – 
Statement of Heritage Impact, prepared by Biosis, dated 20 March 2018) has indicated that 
there may be potential for archaeological deposits, they are not significant. The 
recommendation for an unexpected finds procedure is appropriate. No further heritage 
comments are required. The Department does not need to refer subsequent stages of this 
proposal, or any modifications, to the Heritage Council of NSW.  
 
Please note that the Greater Sydney Planning Team within the Climate Change & 
Sustainability Division may provide separate comment in relation to Aboriginal cultural 
heritage. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice please contact Anna London, Senior 
Customer Strategies Officer at Heritage, Department of Premier and Cabinet via email at 
anna.london@environment.nsw.gov.au or on 9873 8608. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Adrian Hohenzollern 
Senior Team Leader 
Customer Strategies 
Heritage, Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
3 July 2019 
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